
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
April 14, 2017 
 
Luis Sanchez   
Acting Manhattan Borough Commissioner 
NYC Department of Transportation 
59 Maiden Lane, 37th Floor 
New York, NY 10037 
 
Re: Intercity Bus Stop for pick-up on north side of 327 West 42nd St. and drop-off on 

south side of 300 W40 St.  
 
Dear Commissioner Sanchez,  
 
At Manhattan Community Board 4’s (MCB4) March 15th 2017 Transportation Committee 
meeting, Mr. Murtada of Sfiniex Line Express, Inc., representing his commuter shuttle/bus 
service to and from New Jersey, reported a number of concerning with regards to both his 
Department of Transportation (DOT) application and operations at his pick-up location at 327 
West 42nd Street and drop off location at 300 West 40th Street. If the facts presented by the 
applicant are verified by DOT MCB4 support his application for five daily pick-ups and two 
daily drop-offs at the proposed locations.  
 
As you may know, in August 2015, MCB4 opposed permitting Fuji, Three aces and 
Sphinx/Galaxy Towers to create a stop for three(3) bus length on the north side of 42nd Street 
because this stop would be in a bus lane. The applicants had been operating illegally on the south 
side of the street for 12 months before they agreed to seek a permit. One of the companies sued 
the DOT and the Community Board as part of the process. Nevertheless DOT granted a permit 
for 85 pick- up a week, a 63% increase over the pick-ups the applicants had justified.   
MCB4 continues to advocate to DOT and NYPD to appropriately enforcement of the 
stipulations. 
 
The following facts presented by the applicant need to be verified by DOT:  
  

• The operator applied for an intercity bus stop permit at the same locations in 2012, but 
his application was misplaced, and thus he was not included in the permit given to the 
three companies  

• The operator is already using the stop, at the discretion of the permitted companies and 
therefore this permit will not increase the number of pickups and drop offs at these 
locations.  
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At it’s April 5th Full Board meeting a representative from Sphinx/Galaxy Towers bus company 
spoke at the public session and denied that their client were allowing the applicant to use the 
stop.  
If the information that the applicant represented is consistent with the Department of 
Transportation’s understanding of the situation, Manhattan Community Board 4 supports 
Sfiniex’s request as it will not negatively impact traffic, bus and pedestrian congestion per 
current volumes. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
Delores Rubin                     Christine Berthet                     Yoni Bokser             
Chair                                     Co-Chair, Transportation               Co-Chair, Transportation                                                                                                                                             

       Planning Committee                          Planning Committee  
 
cc:  Mr. Murtada, Sfiniex Line Express, Inc.  
 




















